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Dates not to miss
	Working Bee | Friday October 21 

Governing Council Working Bee developing a 
kitchen area in the primary garden, creating 
garden beds and painting.

	Year 12 Breakfast | Friday October 28 
The official farewell to our Year 12 class.

	Kindy Graduation | Tuesday, November 8 
A special assembly with our ELC children 
graduating to the 'big school'.

	Showcase Concert | Wednesday, November 9 
Featuring the YP Concert Band, Festival Choir 
and solo performers.

On the cover
Our September cover features senior student Harrison 
Geater-Johnson and his partner Eika Watson at the 2022 
YP  Schools Year 11/12 School Formal. The formal was held 
at the Maitland Football Club and included students from 
DfE schools in the Yorke Peninsula Alliance. You can read 
more about the Formal on pages 4-5 and 10-13.

14 28 30 32
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W 
ith the change of seasons, Spring has brought the 
warmer weather and a refreshed energy into the 
school. It is hard to believe that we are already three-
quarters through the 2022 school year. We have had 

a full term with many events which have complemented our learning 
programs including visits from The Open Music Academy and the 
Adelaide University Open Music Academy Band, the Festival of Music 
Choir 2022 Adelaide Performance, Royal Adelaide Show and the Life Ed 
visit.

Yorke Peninsula Formal ‘Under the Stars’ 
On Friday 23 September Central Yorke School hosted the first Yorke 
Peninsula Senior School Formal. Year 11 and 12 students came from 
across the Department for Education Yorke Peninsula Alliance (Central 
Yorke School, Ardrossan Area School, Yorketown Area School, Minlaton 

From the 
Principal

SHARON ILLINGWORTH �PRINCIPAL
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District School, Moonta Area School). 
Principals from each site committed 
to providing our Senior Students the 
opportunity to dress up and celebrate 
together. 

I would like to thank the Cougars Football 
Club for providing the venue, Golden Roast 
for the food catering, photographer Dylan 
Gaston and Top 40 DJ for the music. I 
would also like to thank the following staff 
for their contribution: Hannah Gaisford, 
Bella Congdon, Kelly Whittaker, Luke 
Trenorden, Tim Tuck, Jason Clifford, 
Andrea van der Westhuizen, and a special 
thank you to our P&F for providing the 
hospitality service, set up and pack up: 
Chloe Clarke (President) Jenny Moloney, 
Karen Crawford, Michelle Geater-Johnson, 
Kerry Baker and Kirsty Iles-Bowering. We 
are very fortunate to have such an active 
and supportive community. 

The Yorke Peninsula Senior School Formal 
is just one example of how our Department 
for Education schools are working 
together to provide our young people 
opportunities to network, learn and thrive. 
We are already underway in planning other 
events together such as camps, SACE 
subjects, VET and much more.

As public schools we provide high quality 
education and together we will continue 
to provide our rural young people with 
opportunities which are competitive and 
enriching. Thank you to all the Principals 
for your support: Beth Hector (Moonta 
Area School), Michael Beelitz (Yorketown 
Area School), Margaret Roads/Cherie 
Beech (Ardrossan Area School) and Ali 
Bogle (Minlaton District School).

More photos on page ___

September 2022

5



Term 3 Student Success
Term 3 has seen students achieve academic, 
sporting, creative and scientific success both 
at school and in the wider community. 

SUMMER DAVIES | BEST & FAIREST
Summer Davies won the Netball E Grade 
League 'best and fairest' trophy.

TAYLA COLES | GRAND FINAL GOAL SCORER
Tayla Coles helped win her Junior SANFL 
Grand Final, kicking three of her team's goals.

WILLOUGHBY KLOPP | GOLF CHAMPION
Willoughby Klopp won the A Grade Men's 
golf at Maitland for 2022.

STEM ACADEMY MEMBER
Shanayah Karpany has been selected to join 
the SA Young Indigenous Women’s STEM 
Academy. This program, run by CSIRO, aims 
to supports young aspiring Aboriginal girls 
who have an interest in science Shanayah had 
her first Zoom meeting last week with other 
students who participate in the Academy 
from across Australia. In October, she will join 
the SA cohort at a STEM camp at Adelaide 
Botanical High School.
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The National Assessment Plan website 
(nap.edu.au) 
has additional 
information on the 
NAPLAN including 
demonstration 
questions, 
information 
brochure and a 
selection of FAQs. Scan the QR code 
or visit 
nap.edu.au/naplan/for-parents-carers

Term 3 Student Success
CAITLYN TAPE | SOLOIST
Caitlyn Tape was selected as a soloist for the 
first Festival of Music Concert at the Festival 
Theatre in Adelaide. 

SAPSASA REPRESENTATIVES
Sam Cross (100m, Long Jump, Discus and 
100m relay), Caitlyn Tape (100m, Shot Put 
and 100m relay), Michael Stevens (Shot Put) 
and Lily Davies (100m and 100m relay) were 
selected for the SYP SAPSASA Athletics 
team.

Academic Reports
Teachers have completed writing Term 
3 reports and they were sent home this 
week. We encourage parents/caregivers to 
take the time to read through the teacher 
comments with their child to celebrate their 
achievement and growth. 

Students in year 3, 5, 7 and 9 will additionally 
receive their NAPLAN results with their 
school report. We have seen growth in our 
NAPLAN results over the last couple of 
years and this year is no exception. Nearly 
all students achieved National Minimum 
Standard with a number of students 
achieving and or retaining the higher 
bands for their year level. This reflects the 
commitment of our staff in implementing 
high impact teaching and learning strategies 
to support all children to achieve their 
personal best. Well done to both students 
and staff.

We welcome parents and caregivers to 
contact their child’s homegroup teacher or a 
member of the leadership team if you need 
clarification or support.

September 2022
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Sun Smart play
Just a reminder that students are required 
to wear a hat during outside play time in 
Term 4. If your child has misplaced their hat, 
we have plenty of stock in the uniform shop 
that can be purchased. 

Canteen Specials 
The canteen has been working with students 
and will be introducing a home cooked 
special every Wednesday. This will add to 
the great range of food items, and I am sure 
the students will love it. See the Qkr! App 
for details.

Building Community 
Connections
Unfortunately, COVID-19 prevented a 
number of activities which we enjoyed and 
connected us as a community. It is with great 
pleasure that we are now slowly starting to 
re-invite our families back into the school.  
For Term 4, this will include: 

WORKING BEE
Working Bee: Friday October 21 (Week 
1, Term 4) the Governing Council invites 
parents and friends to join us on a Working 
Bee. We will be developing a kitchen area in 
the primary garden, developing garden beds 
and painting. If you would like to volunteer 
to join us we would appreciate your support. 

READING SUPPORT
Reading support at school: in Term 4 we 
will be inviting parents/caregivers back into 
the school for reading time. We value the 
importance of connecting with parents and 
working together to support our children 
and young people. 

If you would like to attend the Working Bee 
or volunteer reading, please register with 
Deb Briggs via phone (8832 2613) or email  
Debra.Briggs6@schools.sa.edu.au.. 

As a school community we enjoy celebrating 
our student’s success both at school and in 
the community. 

I encourage families to regularly visit our 
school website at centralyorkeschool.
sa.edu.au or our Facebook page at www.
facebook,com/CentralYorkeSchool to 
see examples of our wonderful students’ 
learning and achievement. 

Kind regards, 
Sharon Illingworth 

Sharon Illingworth 
CYS PRINCIPAL

Sharon.Illingworth714@schools.sa.edu.au
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W 
ith just under four weeks of regular lessons left for our 
Year 12 students, the ‘pointy end’ of the year is upon us. 
Many students are feeling the strain of impending final 
deadlines and the thought of exams. As parents, your 

support of your child’s education is vital to their success as they finish out 
this year. Please encourage your child to communicate with their teachers 
and attend every lesson so that they gain the full value of their best 
resource for revision and final assignments – their teachers.

Term 3 Holiday Study:
Please encourage your child to spend time during these holidays on 
completing final pieces of work. Some teachers will be holding revision 
sessions during the holidays. Please encourage students to attend 
these. If students are looking for some extra revision, the Adelaide 
Tuition Centre and Adelaide Uni Year 12 Tuition offer Year 12 Revision 
courses during the upcoming holidays. 

10/11 Course 
Counselling

LUKE TRENORDEN �SECONDARY COORDINATOR

Holiday 
Week

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri

1
3 4 5

Stage 2 General Maths 
(9am-12pm) 
Stage 2 PE / CYFA 
(12.30pm-3pm)

6 7

Stage 2 English 
(9am-11am) 
Research Project 
(11.30am-1pm)

2
10 11

Stage 2 PE / CYFA 
(9.30-11.30am) 
Stage 2 Food and 
Hospitality (12pm-2pm)

12

Stage 2 Visual Art 
(9am-12pm)

13

Stage 2 Nutrition & 
Biology (9am-12pm)
Stage 2 Outdoor 
Education (10am-2pm)

14
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Important Dates: 
There are a few key events to come this 
year for our Year 12 students. The final 
day of official classes for Year 12 students 
is Friday October 28 (Week 2), with the 
Stage 2 Exams beginning on Monday, 
November 7. 

Week 3 next term will be available to 
students to attend school for exam revision/
questions (if required) or for students who 
are required to complete work. If students 
are on site, they will be required to wear 
school uniform. More information regarding 
the ‘final day’ (Friday, Week 2) will be 
communicated early next term. The Year 12 
students will receive their last school report 
at the end of this term, with their final 
report coming from the SACE Board once all 
the exams and final results are calculated.

Graduation Dinner
The Year 12 Graduation Dinner is planned 
for Thursday November 17 at the Wallaroo 
Ale House – more information about 
Graduation will be sent out as we get closer. 
Students will not be able to attend the 
Graduation unless they have signed and 
returned a ‘School Leavers Form’ by Friday 
29th October. School Leavers Forms will 
be handed out at the beginning of next 
term for students to start preparing their 
departure from school. 

SATAC Application 
Submission
Another key date that is approaching is 
the SATAC application submission date of 
September 30, for the $50 fee – after 
this date the application fee rises to $190. 
As students are aware, Flinders University 
have announced that they will once again 
be making offers based on Year 11 results, 
similar to Adelaide University. If your child 

is interested in using their Year 11 results to 
apply to Flinders, please encourage them to 
check out this website:

flinders.edu.au/study/pathways/ 
year-12-entry/ 
year-11-grades-admission-pathway . 

Applications need to be made through 
the link before September 30. If your child 
requires any assistance to complete either 
the Flinders Year 11 Grades Pathway or their 
SATAC Application, please encourage them 
to speak to their home group teachers 
or come and see me and I will talk them 
through completing these.

Luke Trenorden
SECONDARY COORDINATOR

luke.trenorden714@schools.sa.edu.au

YORKE PENINSULA SENIOR SCHOOL FORMAL
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SAASTA Aboriginal Careers Exploration Week
In Week 5 of this term, the Year 10 SAASTA 
students travelled to Adelaide for the week 
to involve themselves in the ACE program 
– Aboriginal Careers Exploration. Prior 
to this event, the students were required 
to complete a career choices survey that 
would identify areas of interest. Following 
from their responses, they were placed 
in groups with other students having the 
same industry interest area.  Choices saw 
our SAASTA students involved in Health 
Support, Hair and Beauty, Screen/Media/
Gaming/Cyber and Trades.

LIVING IN ADELAIDE
Students were accommodated at Regency 
International House, where enjoyable 
meals were provided as well as single room 
sleeping arrangements, within apartments 
of 4 rooms. This allowed our students to 

socialize with other SAASTA students 
from across South Australian regional 
academies.

On arrival in Adelaide on Monday, students 
ventured to Lights Community and Sports 
Centre, where they were involved in an 
Aboriginal Excellence Panel – a group of 
successful Aboriginal business people 
spoke to them about their business journey 
and answered questions previously created 
by the students. During the day, there were 
opportunities to undertake basket weaving 
and modern ceramic art.

EXPLORING CAREERS
Tuesday to Friday were spent visiting 
various centres that offered information 
and training in the student’s associated 
industry area. The Health Support people 
experienced physiotherapy, midwifery, 
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SAASTA Aboriginal Careers Exploration Week
First Aid training, nursing, aged care – all a 
mixture of theory and practical skills. In the 
hair and beauty group, the students spent 
time in a salon where they saw hairdressing 
techniques, beauty treatments and nails, as 
well as some fashion designing. In Screen/
Media, the students visited the facilities 
at Flinders University, the Space Discover 
Centre, learnt about Cyber Security and 
produced their own mini films. The Trades 
group had a practical approach to a 
variety of trades and were given building/
construction challenges in electrical 
wiring, plumbing, refrigeration, carpentry, 
plastering, paving and brick work.

EVENINGS OFF
Evenings were a time to relax and the 
students competed in a game of 10 pin 
bowling, were challenged in Laser Tag and 
tested their skills at Mini golf.

CONGRATULATIONS
Congratulations to Brondan Burgess and 
Kalvyn Karpany who were selected as 
speakers for recording their thoughts on 
the week’s activities. Their interviews will 
appear on the DECD/Workabout websites. 
The Workabout Centre is the main 
supporter of Career Exploration for the 
SAASTA students.

BACK HOME
Following an enjoyable buffet luncheon, 
the students said farewell to old and 
new friends and headed home tired 
and exhausted but with plenty of 
career pathway ideas for their future 
consideration

RAELENE STUTLEY | SAASTA COORDINATOR

September 2022

17



7-12 News
SENIOR ENGLISH EXCURSIONS
Secondary students travelled to Kadina to 
view the Bell Shakespeare performance of 
'Shakespeare Is Dead". The play is designed 
to challenge negative, preconceived notions 
about the world’s most famous playwright 
and was enjoyed by our students..

7/8 SCIENCE | RUBE GOLDBERG MACHINES
The Year 7/8 classes investigated 'Rube 
Goldberg' machines.  Rube Goldberg was 
famous for designing really complicated 
machines to complete really simple tasks 
and the students developed their knowledge 

of simple machines during its construction. 
The machine shown combines multiple 
ramps, a ball bearing and a pendulum to 
knock a cup over.

OPEN MUSIC ACADEMY VISIT
The OMA ran a side by side rehearsal with 
our Concert Band after their workshop on 
Wednesday, September 21. Guest conductor 
Ben, from the Elder Conservatorium, ran 
the rehearsal with other university musicians 
mentoring our students. The OMA Big Band 
then performed several jazz standards (a 
fantastic performance) and finished a very 
exciting day with a workshop for our vocal 
students.
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2022 Aboriginal Learners STEM Congress 
On  August 18, two of our CYS students 
travelled to Adelaide for the 2022 
Aboriginal Learners STEM Congress at the 
Adelaide Convention Centre. The congress 
aims to engage Aboriginal students with 
science, technology, engineering and math 
learning and industry experiences to inspire 
and take on challenging subjects at school.  

CYS students gathered amongst 900 
students from across the state to listen 
to nine Indigenous keynote speakers who 
specialised in STEM fields and had travelled 
from across Australia to be at the Congress. 

We participated in workshops to use 
traditional materials including thermoplastic 
resin beaten out from porcupine grass. We 
toured around UniSA’s space centre which 
simulates the climate conditions of the 
moon to design and test space rovers. 

Our CYS students loved hearing about their 
Indigenous culture and the role it has played 
over 60,000 years in the STEM field.   

WILL BAKER  | STEM TEACHER
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CYS Adelaide Royal Show Success
Central Yorke School was well represented 
in the Led Steer and Led Goat competitions 
again at this year’s Royal Adelaide Show 
with solid wins in a range of contested 
categories. 

PREPPING FOR THE SHOW
For many months leading up to the event 
students in Years 8-12, under the guidance 
of the Agriculture teachers fed, washed and 
trained their livestock in order to get them 
into peak condition for the big competition. 

STEER COMPETITION
Our 2022 steer team comprised:

•	 Mitchell Brooks
•	 Annabel smart
•	 Sophie Baker
•	 Zoey Schulte 
•	 Harrison Geater-Johnson
•	 Georgina Chapman
•	 Liz Rice
•	 Billy Everleigh

•	 Marshall Smith 
•	 Angus Dunkley

Highlights of the steer competition for CYS 
included Mitchell Brook who reached the 
Handlers final and Sophie Baker who came 
fifth in the Experienced Handlers class.

Our steer 'Mac' was 4th in the Heavy 
domestic school carcass, was the highest 
scoring Murray Grey school steer on hoof 
and hook and the 3rd highest score of 
Murray Grey carcasses

Our steer 'Bronny'  came 5th in the Light 
Domestic school carcass and 5th in overall 
Shorthorn carcasses.

Thank you to Amy Nankivell at Ashvell 
Murray Grey Stud at Arthurton and to Chris 
Thompson at Bayview Shorthorn Stud at 
Yorketown for supplying our winning steers.
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GOAT COMPETITION
Our 2022 goat team comprised:

•	 Pearl Crawford & Annabel Geater 
Johnson with 'Peri' 

•	 Bella Chapman with 'Yuri'
•	  Brody Davies & Josh Rawlings with 

'Andrew'
•	 Barnaby Wheare & Ben Allen with 

'Tate'
•	 Sophie Davies with 'Darryl'

Highlights of the goat competition 
included Bella Chapman and 'Yuri' who 
came 6th in their class and Annabel 
Geater-Johnson and Peri who came 5th in 
the Handlers final out of 192 students.

Thanks to Andrew Smith at Port 
Broughton for supplying our goats.

THANK YOU
Thank you to all the staff and families 
involved, the primary students who 
walked in the Grand Parade with us and 
to everyone in the school community who 
visited the show to support us.

SARAH TOWNSEND | YEARS 7-9 AG TEACHER
JAYNELLE LE FEUVRE | YEAR 10-12 AG TEACHER
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Yuri

On Tuesday 
afternoon, me, Peri, 
Andrew, Tate and 
Darryl were loaded 
into a trailer and 
travelled all the way to 
this place called “The 
Royal Adelaide Show”. 
We were unloaded 
into a shed with lots of 
really annoying goats 
who we didn’t like very 
much. We did get to 
sleep in these comfy 
little pens though and 

our brother Andrew protected us by head-
butting all the other goats- especially 
those next door from Kadina Memorial 
School and Saint Marks because they were 
eating our hay! 

Peri
On Wednesday 
morning our 
owners arrived 
early and we 
were very 
excited to see 
them. We had 
to go on these 
things called 
scales to show 
how big we were.  

I tell you, Yuri  is a 
big chonker! Our 
owners showed 
us around the 
showgrounds to 
make us feel more 
comfortable and 
then it was time to 
get pretty. 

Yuri
We started by 
having a spot wash 
to get all the dirt 
off of us. Peri did 
not want to get 
blow-dried so he decided to make my 
owners have a hard time by jumping over 
this huge wall and running away. 

Peri
After they caught me, Yuri and I put on our 
nice show uniforms and got ready to walk 
in the big parade. More people that looked 
like our owners joined us in the parade, 
they were very nice. We had to stand 
around and wait for the parade to start for 
a very long time but when we got out onto 
the oval it was so worth it, we got to see 
many other animals including cows, horses 
and even pigs! After we did a couple laps 
of the oval, we got to go back to our pen 
which was very good because we were all 
sooooo tired! 

Peri & Yuri’s 
Big AdventureBig Adventure

As told by Peri and Yuri to their owners Pearl, Annabel & Bella...
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Yuri
Not long after our owners left we decided 
it was time to throw a party with the other 
goats! When our owners arrived next 
morning, they found out about our big 
party and put us back in our pens. We had 
to have another spot wash and then got 
ready for judging. 

Peri
Our Brother Andrew went first in the 
judging but unfortunately, he didn’t win any 
ribbons. I went next with Tate. I decided to 
be a very naughty boy and threw a tantrum 
but because my owner stayed calm and in 
control, we got into the Handler final. Tate 
walked very well but didn’t win any ribbons. 

Yuri
Next up was Darryl and he walked like a 
good little goat but he also didn’t get any 
ribbons. I was last and I walked extremely 
well and even won a 6th place ribbon for 
my weight class, I’m very proud of myself. 

Peri 
Later on in the day it was my turn to go 

back in the 
judging 
ring for the 
handler final 
with my owner 
Annabel. We 
had to do lots 
of standing 
around and 
walking and 
my owner got 
a 5th place 
ribbon so 
I’m guessing 
I did pretty 
well. After 

this I had to get some pictures and the I 
returned to my brothers. After the show 
we said goodbye to the owners and went 
back to the farm to see all our other 
brothers and sisters.

By Peri & Yuri.
PS: Thank you to the tall owner Miss 
Townsend, the middle-sized owner Kira and 
the little owners Alice, Isabelle, Caitlyn & 
Lily for helping us in the grand parade.
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2022
Royal Show
Photo Album
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1.	 Bronny, Mitchell, 
Mac and Annabel.

2.	 Zoey and Bronny.

3.	 Annabel and Mac.

4.	 Washing the steers.

5.	 The Grand Parade.

6.	 A moments rest in a 
busy day.

7.	 Liz sharing a 
moment of 
contemplation with 
Bronny.

8.	 Sophie and Mac.
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On Friday August 26 the year 10-12 Food 
and Hospitality students were treated to 
a Masterclass with Daniel Newchurch from 

Newchurch Horticulture. The focus was on 
native ingredients and the students were very 
intrigued and excited to try some new foods.

Food & Hospitality | Masterclass
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Newchurch Horticulture is a family run 
farm out of Port Victoria who specialise in 
growing and selling native foods, in particular 
herbs and spices. They have also ventured 
out into some catering jobs at local events. 
We were impressed to learn that they supply 
Masterchef and My Kitchen Rules with the 
native ingredients used on their shows!

Daniel was keen to introduce the students 
to as many foods as he could in our 2 1/2 
hour session. The students helped him 
to prepare a quandong chutney, it smelt 
amazing and we couldn't wait to taste it. 
Next, Daniel introduced us to some native 
herbs and spices and prepared a flat bread 
that was flavoured with pepperberry, native 

thyme and saltbush. When that was cooked, 
the aroma in the kitchen was making us 
all hungry, then came the meat. Daniel 
marinated some kangaroo in a variety of 
herbs and spices and cooked it in a very hot 
pan. We learned that the trick to cooking 
kangaroo is to cook it hot and fast. When the 
kangaroo was cooked, he cooked some water 
buffalo in the same pan. By this time, I think 
some of us were starting to drool! Finally, 
Daniel put the masterpiece together, a piece 
of flatbread, some kangaroo or buffalo, 
quandong chutney, red onion, native parsley, 
then topped with another piece of flatbread. 
He cut it into wedges and we all got to try 
the kangaroo and buffalo. It was all delicious, 
but I think I preferred the taste of the 

buffalo. We had a bit of time (and thyme) left 
over so we experimented with some muffins. 
The lemon myrtle muffins were absolutely 
delicious as were the savoury muffins that we 
stuffed with quandong chutney, crispy fried 
kangaroo and crispy fried saltbush. While we 
were waiting for the muffins to cook, Daniel 
made us all a cup of Wattleseed “coffee”. It 
had a slight nutty, chocolate taste and is 
much better for you than coffee.

The students had a great time learning from 
Daniel and trying new foods and we were all 
sad when the time was up. 

We are now looking forward to a trip out to 
Newchurch’s farm later in the year, when we 
will cooking on an open fire.

BETINA DAVIES | HOME EC TEACHER

You can find Newchurch Horticulture at 
facebook.com/newchurchhorticulture
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Relationships is one of the three central school values at 
Central Yorke School.

R 
elationships is one of the three school values at Central 
Yorke School.  Why relationships? Relationships support 
and influence a child/student level of participation and 
engagement in the program and curriculum.  Positive 

relationships with educators and peers also influence, their level of 
attendance, their social and emotional development, as well as their 
behaviours and dispositions for learning such as, confidence, resilience 
and risk taking.

Our ELC philosophy also identifies relationships as one of our core 
values.  One of the statements in our philosophy highlights the 
importance of working together with families and school communities.

"	
Relationships…. are working together with families and 
school communities to provide all children with quality 
programs and opportunities enabling strong foundations 
for school transitions.” 

Fostering 
whole school 
relationships

MEL RICHARDS� HEAD OF EARLY LEARNING
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The notion of ‘continuity of learning’ to 
support and guide children/students with 
their key transition points from Birth to 18 
years, is a whole school focus.  As a school 
we are being creative in the programs we 
offer and utilising opportunities to support 
transition and whole school relationships. 
These programs include, Little Groovers, 
extended school transition, school students 
spending time in the ELC for play based 
learning, teachers and SSO’s working across 
the school and the ELC children accessing 
the many resources and specialised learning 
environments at Central Yorke.   

Shared Reading
This term, the ELC children during their 
fortnightly library visits have been engaged 
in shared reading with the Miss Muir’s year 
5/6 class.  This has been highly successful 
with many benefits for both groups of 
children and students.  It has also supported 
our targeted learning outcomes around our 
PQIP (site improvement) goal of developing 
children’s phonological awareness of 
initial sounds, syllabification and rhyme to 
develop children’s early reading skills.  It is 
also supporting the 5/6 students who are 
reluctant to read to pick up a book and 
read.  What better way than sharing a book 
with a friend!  Best of all, there is a buzz of 
excitement and fun during these sessions.

If you have any further questions or have 
concerns about your child, please do not 
hesitate in making a time to speak with us.

Melissa Richards
HEAD OF EARLY YEARS

Melissa.Richards118@schools.sa.edu.au
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Literacy and unique experiences.

T 
here has been some exciting experiences in Literacy this 
term with Book Week and Indigenous Literacy Day. The 
R-2 students focused on a dreaming story How The Birds 
Got Their Colours and looked wonderful in their beautiful 

coloured wings they made at school at the Book Week Assembly. 

They enjoyed watching the online event for Indigenous Literacy Day on 
Thursday and seeing the song Heads Shoulders Knees and Toes being 
sung in First Languages. Our students have been singing the same song 
in Nharrunga language! 

Our R-2 students have been busy writing back to their pen pals at 
Trinity Gardens and we have seen some really great examples of writing 
coming from this experience. The students are visiting the Point Pearce 
Campus in Week 3 and everyone is getting very excited to meet their 
pen pals. 

Point Pearce 
News

KATH MAGAREY | �HEAD OF POINT PEARCE
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Preschool News
The Department for Education have 
released their Preschool Position Statement 
and we are very happy to see that one of 
the key messages is to recognise and value 
the unique experiences and strengths that 
children bring to preschool. 

At the Point Pearce Preschool we 
acknowledge Aboriginal ways of 
growing, knowing and learning as well 
as their language, culture and spirit as 
being important to their learning and 
development. We are always striving 
to make meaningful connections with 
Aboriginal families and the community to 
support children’s learning, identity and 
belonging. 

Congratulations
All Year 1 students in South Australia take 
the Phonics Screening Check Test. We are 
extremely proud of Telicia Karpany from 
the Point Pearce Campus who achieved 
the highest score of all Year One students 
at CYS. It’s great to know that the Literacy 
teaching at Point Pearce and Telicia’s 
commitment to learning and regular 
attendance is having such a positive impact.

 Kath Magarey
HEAD OF POINT PEARCE CAMPUS

Kath.Magarey602@schools.sa.edu.au

1.	 Telicia, who topped the Phonics Screening 
Test at CYS.

2.	 Making 'Ooblecks' with Miss Linda.

3.	 One of the special pen-pal letters the 
children received.
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Developing skills and talents. 

O 
ur CYS Primary Students have had some exciting 
experiences this term and it's been pleasing to see them 
making the most of the special opportunities that have 
come their way, getting out of their comfort zone and 

developing new skills and talents.

Festival Choir
Our 3-6 Festival Choir travelled to Port Pirie to sing in the 'East of 
the Ranges' concert at the Keith Michell Theatre. They combined with 
other Northern YP schools to support the festival and gained valuable 
experience in live performance in front of a big audience. The Year 5/6's 
then travelled to Adelaide for the Festival of Music. You can read more 
about the concert over the page.

Making the most 
of opportunities

CHELSEA SCHMIDT� ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL
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Life-Ed
Our R-6 students all attended the Life-Ed 
sessions, held in a huge inflatable room 
in the PAC. Younger classes worked with 
'Harold the Giraffe' as they explored 
emotional regulation and building 
friendships. Older groups looked at 
protective behaviours, diversity and 
inclusivity.

Music Workshop
The Year 3/4 class, choir and instrumental 
students attended a workshop run by the 
Open Music Academy. Students wrote a 
song and performed it with help from the 
University musicians. Our students showed 
creativity, confidence and respect for our 
visitors. 

Thank you to Mrs Daniell
Fourth-year teaching placement student 
Keely Daniel has been working with the R/1 
class this term. It's been great to see the 
relationships she's built with the students 
and the staff over this time. All the best 
Keely for your teaching and with the new 
baby!

Chelsea Schmidt
ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 

Chelsea.Koch517@schools.sa.edu.au

1.	 The Choir at Port Pirie (we're in red!)

2.	 Fourth-year teaching placement student 
Keely Daniell working with the R/1 Class.

3.	 Life-Ed Sessions.

4.	 Katrina conducting the music workshop.

5.	 Choir members at the Festival Centre.
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HALF-A-PORTRAIT
The R/1 Class combined Visual Arts and Maths by re-
creating their portraits after they had been cut in half.
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Mrs Daniell | R/1 Teaching Placement
The R/1 Webb class were lucky enough to 
welcome Mrs Daniell at the beginning of 
Term 3 as she completed her fourth-year 
teaching placement. Mrs Daniell taught the 
class new sounds and reading strategies 
in Literacy, the features of our ears and 
sounds in Science and all about people 
we can trust in Health. What we have liked 
about having Mrs Daniell in our class:

•	 Making the Trust tree with popsticks
•	 Listening to her read books.

•	 We liked asking Mrs Daniell questions 
about her baby.

•	 Playing ‘Go Fish’ and ‘Uno’ with her.
•	 We liked when she helped us do our 

work.

R/1 Webb have thoroughly enjoyed having 
Mrs Daniell and we wish her all the best for 
her teaching career.

COURTNEY WEBB | R/1 TEACHER
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Primary  
September
Photo Album
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1.	 Natayah on drums

2.	 Liam at Life Ed.

3.	 Montanna testing 
her parachute.

4.	 R/1 Boomwhacker 
musical scales.

5.	 Mrs Illingworth 
balancing with the 
transition students.

6.	 Merit Card winners.

7.	 Alice getting ready 
for the Grand 
Parade.

8.	 R/1 Rockets.
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Festival Choir Performances

1.	 In between rehearsals in the park.

2.	 Posing ready for the concert.

3.	 On-stage at the Keith Michell Theatre.

4.	 On-stage at the Festival theatre.
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'East of the Ranges' Concert
On August 31, the Festival Choir travelled 
to Port Pirie to take part in the 'East of 
the Ranges' choir concert at the Keith 
Michell Theatre. The whole day was a huge 
success and it was so much fun to be part 
of a big choir on stage. 

Congratulations also go to the Senior 
Vocal Ensemble who impressed the 
audience with their beautiful singing and 
harmonies.  Thank you to the staff and 
parents who supported our students 
throughout the day..

'Festival of Music' Concert
On Wednesday September 14 the school's 
Primary Choir students performed on 
stage at the Adelaide Festival Theatre as 
part of the Public Primary Schools Festival 
of Music

This year the Festival’s nine concerts 
featured Year 5 and 6 students as Year 7 
students are now at secondary schools. 
To commemorate this significant change, 
SA composer Annie Kwok wrote the song 
“Who Knows?”.  During the concert there 
were a number of Guest Artists from 
public primary and secondary schools, 

other choir items that presented different 
musical genres, and pieces that specifically 
showcased the talents of the orchestra.

CYS student Caitlyn Tape auditioned 
and won a solo in the show's penultimate 
song and performed with confidence 
and energy. Thank you to choir-leader 
Debbie Schwartz for your professional 
preparation of our students . It was a 
spectacular event that they all enjoyed 
being a part of.

TIM TUCK | PERFORMING ARTS TEACHER
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Community Announcements
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SYP Community Hub and 
Wellbeing SA Partnership 

P rou d l y  s up po r t e d  b y  …  
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The year 2 class created fish mosaics 
based on the works of American artist 
Cynthie Fisher.
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Macy Says...

Get ready 
for the 

Scholastic 
Book Fair!

2022 
Scholastic Book Fair

Monday Oct 31 
through to 

Tuesday Nov 8

CYP Community Library

September Birthdays
4 years old 
Jack (KINDY)

5 years old 
Kolby (KINDY)

7 years old
Telicia (PP JP)

8 years old 
Liam (2W)

9 years old 
Clara (3K)

Eli (3K)
Libby (3/4AA)

10 years old 
Paige (3/4AA)

12 years old
 Zach (5/6M)

13 years old
 Elley (7/8T)
Jethro (7/8S)
Nakyah (7/8T)

15 years old 
Brody (9N)
Sophie (9N)

16 years old 
Kalvyn (10M)
Sophia (10M)
William (10M)

17 years old 
Aidan (11M)
Elizabeth (11M)
Harrison (11M)

House Points

21,282
SHARKs

21,279
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Week Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat/Sun

1
17

Anti-Poverty 
Week

18

RTAP 
Presentation

19 20 21

P.A.R.T.Y Program 
Working Bee

22/23

2
24 25 26 27 28

Year 12 Breakfast

29/30

3

31

Governing 
Council

1 2 3 4 5/6

4
7 8

Kindy Graduation

9

Music Showcase 
Concert

10 11

Remembrance 
Day

12/13

5
14 15 16 17

Year 1 2 
Graduation 
Dinner

18

White Ribbon Day 
SRC Fundraiser

19/20

October/November Calendar 

Novem
ber

Reprinted with kind permission of the Yorke peninsula Country Times.

Scholastic Book fair

Scholastic Book fair


